Hello Members:                                                  May 2008

Website: Our Chapter’s Website now has a Webmaster.  Barry Keippel is the person who will maintain our website.  If you every have anything newsworthy to add, please email Barry at wi11webmaster@davfrat.org.  Our address is still.
www.davmembersportal.org/chapters/wi/11.
If you are able to view the newsletter via internet and would no longer like to receive on in the mail, please let me know so I can remove your name from the mailing list.
Elections:  Elections for Officers was held on April 1st. Here is a list of your officers for the fiscal year 2008-2009:

Commander: 

Stewart Gandy

Sr. Vice Commander: 
Bob Maxia

Jr. Vice Commander: 
Richard Shultz

Adjutant:  

Cindy Holzman

Chaplain: 

Roger Immel

Sargent-At- Arms:  
Paul Birschbach

Judge Advocate:  
Joe Minaue

Trustess:  3 year
Roger Margalosky


     2 year:  
Merwin Sampson


     1 year:  
Roy Friedel

Service Officer

Bob Maxia
**Memorial Day Parade: For the parade we have a 4 person color guard.  We will also have the County van we donated and a second van with the DAV decals on it.    
DAV Day at the Ball Park: DAV day at the Ball Park will be on May 10, 2008, against the St. Louis Cardinals.  The time of the Game is at 2:45 pm, with a cost of $13.00/person.  We will be taking a school bus this year, as there were to many people for the van.  If you are interested in a ride to Miller Park to see the game let me know.  I can no longer purchase tickets for seats with the DAV.  
District Conference: I attended the 3rd District Conference on Mar, 30, 2008.  Inportant information I obtained from the conference was, before you deny a benefit from anywhere, look for a statement about a penalty if you would change your mind.  
State Convention:   State Convention will be held this year at the Appleton, Paper Valley Hotel, June 12- 14, 2008.  So far we have about 5 delegates going to State Convention this year.  
Fond du Lac County Board Meeting:  Our chapter will be presenting a new flag pole and stand to the County Board at their meeting on April 22, 2008 at 7:00 pm.  We will also be presenting colors at the meetings commencement.  You may come to observed the presentation of colors, the poles or the whole meeting.  
Forget-Me-Not Drive- WE will be doing the Forget-Me-Not drive on Friday, August 1st in Fond du Lac and Friday, Aug 22 at Mercury Marine.  If you can possible spare and hour out of your day to help with the drive it would truly benefit the chapter as well as other veterans programs.  
EAA Air Adventure:  The DAV is looking for volunteers to help with the aircraft they will be sponsoring at this years EAA Fly-IN.  You will receive free admittance  and the opportunity to see an old war plane up close.  If you are interested at all, please see our website for the link to the state website.  
Installation of Officers:  The installation of this years officers will be at Sunset Supper Club on May 6th.  Cocktails will be served at 5:30pm. with dinner to follow at 6:00pm.
NEXT MEETING WILL BE JUNE3RD.**Reminder:  THERE WILL BE NO MAY MEETING AS WE WILL BE HAVING THE INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS THAT MONTH!****             
